

I'M A PATRIOT NPC SOUTH AFRICA

www.imapatriot.co.za support@imapatriot.co.za

OPEN LETTER

02/07/2024

OPEN LETTER TO HONORABLE LEON SCHREIBER, MINISTER OF HOME AFFAIRS

Dear Minister Schreiber,

I hope this letter finds you well. As a representative of the organization, I'M A PATRIOT I am writing to you to address several important issues that require your immediate attention and to give our congratulations on your recent appointment.

Firstly, we want to emphasize the importance of the White Paper issue. This document plays a crucial role in shaping our national policies and frameworks. It is essential that we uphold its integrity and continue to implement its recommendations without unnecessary delays or challenges. The White Paper represents the collective input and vision of our nation, and it must be respected and executed with due diligence.

Secondly, the ongoing investigations by the Special Investigating Unit (SIU) must not be halted under any circumstances. These investigations are vital for ensuring accountability, transparency, and justice within our governmental institutions. Any attempts to disrupt or pause these investigations would undermine public trust and impede our progress in fighting corruption and malpractice. I urge you to support the SIU fully and ensure that their work continues unabated.

Additionally, We propose that the Zimbabwean Exemption Permit (ZEP) issue be subjected to a thorough public participation process. It is imperative that South African natives are included and consulted in decisions that affect them directly. Public participation fosters a sense of ownership and responsibility among citizens and ensures that diverse perspectives are considered. By involving the public, we can develop more comprehensive and effective policies that reflect the needs and aspirations of all South Africans.

Lastly, We would like to extend our heartfelt congratulations to your pur new appointment. We wish you the best and look forward to seeing the positive impact on your contributions.

Thank you for your attention to these matters. We trust that you will take the necessary steps to address these concerns and work towards a more transparent, inclusive, and just South Africa.

Yours sincerely,

Ntando Denny
Executive Director (Im A Patriot)